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February 23, 2024 Email 
 
Courtney Griesel 
Oregon Community Relations Manager 
Seneca Sawmill Company 
P.O. Box 851 
Eugene, OR  97440 
 
Re: LRAPA Approval of Cleaner Air Oregon Emissions Inventory Updated February 22, 2024 
 
Dear Courtney Griesel, 
 
Lane Regional Air Protection Agency (LRAPA) has completed the review of the emissions 
inventory information submitted on February 22, 2024 by Seneca Sawmill Company (SSC) in 
Eugene, Oregon as part of the Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) program. The February 22, 2024 
submittal is the final version of the emission inventory that was originally submitted to LRAPA on 
January 15, 2024. The emission inventory submitted on February 22, 2024 is approved with this 
letter. 
 
The next step in the CAO review process is for SSC to begin a risk assessment of the facility. 
The submittals required for the risk assessment are based upon the risk assessment level SSC 
chooses to complete. Submittals required under the risk assessment process are listed in OAR 
340-245-0030(1)(b) through (f). SSC has previously indicated to LRAPA the intention to 
complete a Level 3 Risk Assessment. Under a Level 3 Risk Assessment, SSC must provide 
LRAPA the following submittals by the dates indicated: 
 

• A modeling protocol no later than Monday, March 24, 2024. Modeling protocol 
requirements are listed in OAR 340-245-0210(1)(a). 

• A risk assessment work plan (RAWP) no later than Tuesday, April 23, 2024. RAWP 
requirements are listed in OAR 340-245-0210(2). 

 
LRAPA received a preliminary version of the modeling protocol and risk assessment work plan 
on February 12, 2024. SSC may now incorporate the final version of the emission inventory into 
a revised modeling protocol and risk assessment for submittal to LRAPA.  
 
Please let me know if you need any further information, or if you would like to meet to discuss 
this approval. Failure to provide additional information, corrections or updates required by 
LRAPA may result in a violation of OAR 340-245-0030(1). LRAPA appreciates SSC's efforts in 
complying with Cleaner Air Oregon. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Max Hueftle, P.E., BCEE 
Operations Manager 
 
Cc: Bill Powell, SSC (via email) 
 Brandon Mainard, SSC (via email) 
 Travis Quarles, Bridgewater Group (via email) 
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